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Athens
CONCLUSIONS

Approval of “A” items

ERG agreed to add the issue of interoperability to the Work Programme 2003. The ERG has adopted a timeframe for deliverables for 2003, including the consultation procedures that are foreseen. 

Steering Committee on remedies

A Steering Committee will be formed to coordinate the activities of the Commission’s experts and NRAs experts on the issue of remedies. The Steering Committee will consist of Mr. Langeheine (DG INFOSOC), the ERG-coordinator to be appointed, Ms. Alonso Salterain (IRG-coordinator), Mr. Bakker (on behalf of the ERG-Chair). ERG aims at starting a quick scan consultation on remedies in June, on the basis of an open call for input (to be explained in an introductory note). The ERG will reconsider in a later stage whether a second consultation on the basis of a document reflecting a proposed approach is needed.

Common interpretation of the SMP concept

The Commission’s experts and the experts from the NRAs will have a final discussion on the working document on the concept of SMP within a week. The document will be posted on the ERG-website immediately afterwards.

ERG Secretariat
On the basis of a shortlist of three qualified candidates, one person has been offered the post of coordinator of the ERG-Secretariat by the Commission. The offer has yet to be accepted.

Network infrastructure sharing

The Commission informed the ERG of one recent decision and one pending procedure regarding infrastructure sharing between UMTS-network operators in the UK and Germany.

Workshops

The Commission informed the ERG of its intention to organise two workshops. The first one, scheduled in July, is aimed at transparency on the consultation procedures under article 7 of the Framework Directive. A second workshop, on the development of powerline communications, is planned in September.

Current regulatory issues

The ERG discussed current regulatory issues, such as Mobile Gateway usage, the substitution effects on traditional PSTN, regulation of wholesale DSL-services and mobile termination access. The NRAs will keep each other informed of relevant national developments. The issue of cost structure of incumbents compared to new entrants will be tabled for discussion at the next plenary meeting. 
Next meeting

The next ERG-meeting will take in place in September in Brussels as the ERG-meeting planned for July has been cancelled. The European Commission will be invited to the IRG plenary meeting scheduled for 9 July for further discussion of the work on remedies.
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